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Call to order:
Mike Bowman, General Chair, called the Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates (HOD) to order at 7:45 p.m.

Secretary:

Minutes for the March 23, 2005 HOD meeting were distributed and posted on the AMS web site. Mike Ginsberg moved and Don Wagner seconded a motion to approve the March 23, 2005 minutes.  Motion carried.

Treasurer:

Diane Connor presented and discussed the March and April 2005 financial reports.  Mike Ginsberg moved and Jerry Schaefer seconded a motion to approve the AMS financial reports as presented. Motion carried.

AMS Election: 
Bob DeBiase distributed ballots to all those eligible to vote. Ballots were collected and tabulated by Bob DeBiase and Diane Connor. A total of 41 ballots were cast and tabulated.

The results are as follows:

General Chair: Stan Stefanski

Age Group Chair: Pete Barry

Secretary: Marian Bindas

Technical Planning: Georgiann Barry

Registration: Jerry Schaefer

Safety: Laura Hartman

Review Committee: Carole Shepard, John Toth & Jamey Schaefer

Jerry Schaefer moved and Mike Ginsberg seconded a motion to destroy the ballots.

Motion carried and Bob DeBiase agreed to destroy the ballots.

Age Group:

Pete Barry discussed the AMS 2005-2006 Short Course Schedule. Pete said the Age Group Committee will assign meet hosts for the 2 non-confirmed sites of the

Pentathlon and Last Splash meets. Pete also requested a change in time standards for the BB Winter Fest to BB and slower.  Pete Barry moved and Mike Ginsberg seconded a motion to approve the 2005-2006 Short Course Schedule. Motion carried.

Senior Chair:

John Lynch said that checks for AMS athlete funding have been mailed to the clubs.

John said that due to the addition of another long course meet available to age 15+ swimmers the changes he recommended at the last HOD meeting are not necessary and he was withdrawing his proposal.

Registration:

Jerry Schaefer presented the following registration report:
Registration Conference held in Tampa on 4/15 to 4/17

a. All LSCs from USA Swimming were represented.  The Membership Committee had a series of meetings in advance of the conference and developed several policies and procedures that were the focus of our group discussions of which two are notable and discussed below:

i. Four Step process for Meet Recon problems with swimmers outside the host LSC.

· Host LSC will contact remote LSC Registration Chairman not the club directly.

· Remote LSC Registration Chairman will resolve conflict and/or work with the club for resolution.

· The remote LSC Registration Chairman will notify host LSC Registration Chairman of the status and resolution by the resolution deadline which is 48 hours prior to the meet start (typically Wednesday Evening).

· Host LSC will identify further actions required (if registration issue is not resolved).  Addition actions may involve notifying the club that swimmers may not be allowed to swim.  Swimmers may be required to register on deck at the host facility. Swimmer’s coach may have to file eligibility protest and swim events under protest until resolution is reached.

ii. Policy on Deck Registration Requirements 

The membership committee participated in a task force that considered a question related to if an Amateur Athlete’s right to compete is guaranteed by the federal statute when the athlete is not registered with USA Swimming.  The Membership Committee Chair identified that a policy or process to handle this situation will be coming out and that it would involve deck registration.  I voiced an opposing opinion to such a policy.  Based on the verbal description of the issue and the expected policy (nothing was provided in writing), I stated that this policy was contrary to our LSC registration practices and that if such a policy were to be invoked it should be via a USA Swimming Rule change and not a membership policy.  I stated that I did not believe it was the intent of the federal statute to require all LSCs to have registration services at all meets at all times.  I stated that I believed an athlete must first be eligible to compete before the statute applied.  For an athlete to be eligible, they must meet the eligibility requirements stated in the meet invitation that includes being registered as a member of USA Swimming.  I had a sidebar conversation about this policy with a USA Swimming Member Services member (Cathy Durance) and she stated she would look into this matter but she was not involved in the task force discussions related above.

Based on the above discussion I believe that we need a written policy for our LSC stating our position on deck registrations.  I propose the following:

Registration of athletes and non-athletes is the responsibility of the club and for unattached members, the responsibility of the individual.  Failure of an athlete to be a currently registered member of USA Swimming prior to swimming in a USA Swimming sanctioned competition will result in a team fine as defined in Failure of a Non Athlete member to be a currently registered member of USA Swimming prior to performing duties that require such membership is subject to a team fine as defined by section Non-Athlete duties that require membership are the following:

· AMS Board Membership

· AMS House of Delegate Club Representation

· Meet Directors (including Co-Meet Directors)

· Meet Marshals

· Club Safety Representatives (required for club membership)

· Club Head Coach (required for club membership)

· Any person that represents himself or herself as a coach on deck at USA Swimming sanctioned meets.

· USA Swimming Officials (Officials in training are not required to be registered members for initial training but should become registered members in a timely fashion and must be registered prior to completing the Official Certification process).

Members become registered by sending the AMS Registration Chairman the membership application required information, required documentation (coaches certification documents) and appropriate payment.  An individual is considered registered when the Registration Chairman has all of the information and payment.  The postmark or hand delivery date is the effective date of registration.  Registration must be completed prior to swimmers competing or non-athletes performing the duties described above.  AMS, in general, does not accept on deck registration.

b. Swim Symposium

i. I discussed with several LSC Registration Chairman (LE, IN, OH) how they conduct their swim symposium and how frequently they conduct them.  In, general, they are conducted in one day allowing Friday and Sunday for out of town presenters to travel to and from the area.  They typically conduct a “Gold Medal” clinic and a “Club Development” Seminar along with several other routine business type meetings (such as Officials clinic, Coaches meeting, annual LSC meeting and elections etc.).

ii. I met with the Membership Chairman and discussed having an “Electronic Registration” session at our proposed symposium.  Pam Cook (LE Reg. Chairman and member of the Membership Committee) mentioned that she recently put together a training session on this very subject.  The class content touches on the following topics:

· Overview of the SWIMS Database

· Overview of the TIMES and REGISTRATION aspects of SWIMS

· Overview of the third party software supported (i.e. HY-TEK Team Manager)

· Typical electronic registration process

· Need for common consistent swimmer information database

· Local electronic registration processes and procedures (presented by the local Registration Chairman)

iii. I met with Carol Burch from USA Swimming Member Services and discussed potential USA Swimming support (grants) and timing.  Further discussions and finalizing dates is required in the near term to allow time for the grant decisions and planning to take place.

iv. Subsequent to the conference I discussed with several people about the timing and possible structure for an Allegheny Mountain Swim Symposium and developed the following potential outline of topics and timing:

· The latter half of September or first Saturday in October is preferable because most clubs will be in the water by that time and it is before the first swim meet.

· A single full day starting at 9:00 am and ending by 5:00 pm (preferably a Saturday) with multiple “tracks” would be the minimum required to cover all of the desired topics.  The disadvantage is that multiple people would be required from each club to attend each of the tracks being run in parallel.

· The advantages of a single day with multiple tracks run in parallel is that a single facility could be reserved, car pooling is facilitated, this minimizes the travel for “Outside” trainers as well as for those clubs located in the outer areas of our LSC.  This format may also drive clubs to get more individuals involved and active within their club.

· Topics to be covered:

a. New to Swimming Parents Basics: explain basic swim meet structure and organization, LSC structure and operations, typical year of swimming – what happens when.

b. Semi-annual Official’s Meeting
c. Electronic Registration Overview – National viewpoint (Registration part 1)
d. Electronic Registration Overview – LSC viewpoint with computer lab facilities (Registration part 2)
e. Semi-annual Coach’s Meeting
f. Club Athlete Representative planning meeting
g. Gold Medal Swim Clinic (dry land and Pool time anticipated)
h. Club Business Development Seminar (full day program to meet the “New Club” registration requirement (partial attendance by existing clubs for specific topics would be allowed)
i. Club Safety requirements and responsibilities (Safety Chair would lead this topic)
All Star Zones:

Pete Barry and Jill Waugh reported on the AMS Zone trip. They reported a very successful trip but said that additional coaches are needed. They also recommend the team stay on Saturday night and travel back Sunday morning. Jill reported that they are considering rotating the location of the AMS awards banquet.

Old Business:

AMS Code of Conduct:

Donna Beyerl distributed the proposed AMS Parent Code of Conduct. The proposed will be posted in July on the AMS web site for review.

Proof of Times:

Pete Barry proposed that Proof of times shall be required at “A” level championship formatted meets and higher. Only acceptable proof of times will include the following:

Meet results from any USA Swimming sanctioned, approved or observed swim meet.

Printed copy of the USA Swimming “SWIMS” database can be used for verification.

Mike Ginsberg seconded the motion. Motion carried.

New Business:

Don Wagner presented the following proposal for a “Senior Circuit” for the summer of 2006:

The Plan is to have three senior meets in the summer, two of which are prelim-final.  The first meet would take place the last weekend in May.  That meet would be a timed final competition with a two-day format.  The second would be the third weekend in June and it would be a two-and-a-half day prelim-final meet.  Meet three would be the second or third weekend in July and would be the last chance to qualify for sectionals, juniors and senior nationals.  It would again be a two-and-a-half day prelim-final meet.

The concept is not new and is used in Southern California and in Texas with great success.  The three LSC’s involved would be AMS, Lake Erie and Niagara.  These three LSC’s are roughly three hours from each other and where they are located, travel can be expensive looking for good competition.  These three meets would be open to teams from other LSC’s to enhance the quality of the meet.  There would be A-B and C finals. 

Qualifications would be below sectional cuts initially and as the quality of the meet improves so would the time standards.  The meets would be held at three different pools, Cleveland State, Erie Community College and the University of Pittsburgh.  The meets would rotate annually so each LSC would host one of the three competitions.

In these three LSC’s, currently there is no prelim-final “Senior” meet and the time is right to work to raise the level of Senior swimming in our region.  With these meets scheduled, there will be an opportunity for our athletes to compete against each other in a format that will not take the entire day, and it will prepare them for their particular championship meet.  Our goal as coaches is to give swimmers the best chance to compete at their highest level, and this format will permit that. 

High school Championship times: 

Pete Barry presented the following procedures to handle High School Championship times from districts and PIAA meets:

1. Teams must submit a list of swimmers, district division, and times requested for recognition to the LSC personal in charge of NTV’S.

2. The file must include the swimmers name, USA ID number, events swum, times requested, and official observed results or NTV’S. To do this, it is suggested the requesting coach creates a Hytek meet results file in their team manager database. They are then to send a doc results file, exported results file, and a copy of the meet results or NTV form to the LSC NTV Chairperson.

3. The times must either be from the LSC official observed results or a USA NTV form. I.e. WPIAL observed results, PIAA NVT form.

4. Once approved the file will be sent to be entered into the National Swims Database. These times can then and only then, be used for official entry into any LSC “A” meet, including the Championship formatted meets. 

Background checks of coaches:

Mike Bowman discussed the current news from USA Swimming regarding background checks of coaches. After considerable discussion, Mike Ginsberg agreed to Chair a task force to review this issue and report back to the HOD.

Confidentiality of addresses:

Jerry Schaefer moved and Mike Ginsberg seconded a motion to require a persons approval before their home address is posted on our web site. Motion carried.

Adjournment:

Mike Ginsberg moved and Jerry Schaefer seconded a motion to adjourn.  Motion carried and the meeting ended at 9:45pm.
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